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Another busy but constructive month for our Sub 
Branch. We were well represented at the 
American celebration of Memorial Day hosted by 
American Legion Post 123. The Clark Cemetery is 
still looking like a war zone with the ongoing 
construction/maintenance, the entire works team 
should be congratulated. Next was the soft 
opening and blessing of the ñDuyan ni Mariaò 
orphanage. It is almost ready for occupancy and 
will have an official opening in August. Again, we 
will be represented. Please refer to the photos in 
this newsletter. The next event that we will 
attend is the American Independence Day 

celebrations to be held on the 4 th July. (See the 
flyer in the newsletter). The event will be held at 
the Ponderosa Resort and will coincide of the 
reopening of the pool area and the new name 
will be used: ñThe Hotel Fensonò Itôs always a 
good day and will be hosted by President Jim 
Lary  of the Vietnam Veterans of America. 
Hopefully the renovations will be completed in 
time.  

Our next major event is Vietnam Veterans Day, 
18th August. Planning is in an advanced state and 
after the service at Clark Cemetery, it will be our 
turn to enjoy the Rejuvenated Hotel Fenson. If all 
goes to plan, it will also be an opportunity to 
meet an Australian hero/legend. Iôm referring to 
Keith Payne , holder of the Victoria Cross who 
will be accompanied by his good lady, Florence  
who is a celebrity in her own right having been 
awarded the OAM for her incredible works in surf 
lifesaving. VP Gay Barnes  has prepared an 
itinerary for their visit and we are hopeful of 
organising a childrenôs medical mission to 
coincide with their stay here.   

Presidentõs Report 
By: Robert (Bob) Barnes ɀ Sub-Branch President 
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More ñbehind the scenesò work includes a 
proposed plastic membership card for use in the 
Philippines only. This card will have a date on it 
so the local bars/restaurant/hotels will know that 
the member is financial before offering a 
discount. This should eliminate the problem that 
some of our members have encountered in the 
entertainment area of Angeles. The card will be 

printed here in the Philippines so new & renewal 
members will have the card very quickly.  
 
I know that this edition of our  newsletter is going 
to be large so I will cut this report short and go 
on shore leave. See you at the Ponderosa/Hotel 
Fenson for Independence Day. 
 
Cheers from President Bob Barnes 

 

 

 

 

If I recall correctly, we have held a 
previous Med Mission at this 
location. This one is on Saturday 1 
July. Fairly easy to get to, however, 
as we always advise, if transport is 
required, be at the Ponderosa/Hotel 
Fenson at 0730 hours for transport to 
the Medical Mission site. 
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DISCLAIMER 

The Angeles City Sub-Branch of the R&SLA, the Committee and the Editor take no responsibilities for any errors, omissions or inaccuracies contained in this newsletter. 
Nor do they accept any liability for loss or damage suffered directly or indirectly for use of information contained in this newsletter. Nor do they warrant that articles or 

opinions published in this newsletter are necessarily the opinions held by the Sub-branch, the Committee or the Editor 
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